
g 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Decem 
January 1, 2020 

June 1, 2020 
 
Greetings from the North! 
 
It was wonderful to see the snow melt away a little over a week ago in our area.  
Feeling the warm spring sun and air has also increased the warmth in our 
community.  Although we are still honouring the expectation of our leaders, it is 
wonderful to see people out, smiling, and to a degree, engaging.  There is a 
spirit of optimism in the north, even though our area is still locked down and 
travel throughout the province is limited due to the Covid-19 situation. 
 
The province opened up church services to 25 individuals, which enabled us to 
start regular services.  The neighbours of our people who attend Snow Lake 
Baptist Church have shown some interest in ‘this new family in town’ and have 
been asking questions.  It has provided our small congregation some 
opportunities to be a testimony.   
 
We were able to advertise our online services on the local online bulletin board 
and found that people from the community are taking note.  Learning online 
methods of ministry have been interesting, but challenging as our internet 
connectivity and access to technology is limited.  By God’s grace, we have 
been able to upload and minister through this method.   
 
Looking back at the last several months, it is amazing what God has done.  
Where we had planned to be on the road, we are on our field working as the 
Lord would allow under strange circumstances.  We have had the privilege of 
conducting 14 Adult services and 5 Children’s Church services this past month 
(much of them online) and know many have viewed these.  Our daughter is 
becoming even better versed in playing the piano and has now taken up the 
challenge of learning the organ.   
 
We are looking for open doors right now to serve the Lord, but it is a challenge 
when the doors all seem shut due to the regulations.  We want to express a 
special thanks to all of you who have continued to support us although you are 
facing your own hardships in these present circumstances.   
 
Please pray for the ministry here as we look for opportunities to be a testimony 
within the community.  We would like to use Father’s Day to reach others but 
will need wisdom to plan an event wisely.  Permanent housing for the family is 
also an item of prayer.  A friend, Mr. Kirk, has been showing more openness, 
and we desire to be an effective witness.  Please pray that he and others in the 
town will turn to Christ. 
 
We are rejoicing at the many “handfuls of purpose” that the Lord has given to 
us.  May we continue to look to our Blessed Hope and count the numerous 
blessings that He so generously supplies! 
 
Serving together, 
 
David, Nadine, Abigail, Paul, and Noah 
 
 

Our Contact Info 
 
mucklefamily@gmail.com 
mucklestothenorth.ca 
1 204-239-7882 
 

Field Address 
 
Snow Lake Baptist Church 
PO Box 759 
Snow Lake, MB R0B 1M0 
1 204-358-2002 

 

Sending Church 
 
Golden Plains Baptist Church 
PO Box 471 
Portage la Prairie, MB R1N 3B7 
1 204-857-6741    gpbc.ca 

 

Mission Board 
 
Points North Baptist Mission 
Harvesters Baptist Church 
9488 Westminster Drive 
London, ON N6P 1P3 
1 519-673-9978  

 

Our friends enjoyed hearing 
their donated organ for the 
first time during our 
re-opening service. 

This is a behind-the-scenes view of 
Snow Lake Baptist Church’s online 
services. 

Paul and Noah enjoyed 
hauling wood with the men. 


